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Project Summary 
 
The proposal is to expand the top level of an existing two level parking deck.  The expansion 
will yield a net of 40 new parking spaces.  Due to the slope in topography of the lot, the 
expanded parking will be on grade with the existing Tower Place Drive.  Access to the expanded 
parking will be accommodated through the existing parking curb off Tower Place Drive. 
 
Currently the area proposed for the expansion is undeveloped with the exception of 5 angled 
parking spaces off Tower Place Drive and a narrow streetscape.  The 5 existing angled parking 
spaces will be removed and replaced with a 5 foot amenity zone and a 10 foot walk zone to 
match the existing streetscape conditions in Tower Place.  New street trees will be planted in 
amenity zone and also in the supplemental zone.  A vegetative screen with a maximum height of 
42”shall be installed along the portion of the lot being redeveloped to shield the cars from Tower 
Place Drive.  The existing streetscape, which currently jogs in around the five on street parking 
spaces, will be straightened and align with the streetscape on either side of the area being 
developed. 
 
 
Variation List 
 

1. Variation from Section 16-18L.009(2) – Continuous Hardscape in the Walk Zone 
 
A variation is requested to allow brick pavers to be installed in the walk zone to match 
the existing brick pavers in the adjacent streetscape on Tower Place Drive.  Tower Place 
was developed prior to the adoption of the current SPI-12 ordinance and incorporates its 
own enhanced streetscape.  To require the applicant to utilize the continuous hardscape 
typically required in SPI-12 would cause the new streetscape to be out of character with 
the adjacent streetscape on either side of the property and also across Tower Place Drive.  
Further, the SPI-12 ordinance only requires the streetscape to include a 6 foot walk zone.  
This proposal exceeds the minimum streetscape through inclusion of the amenity zone 
and a 10 foot walk zone.  Although not in strict accordance with the SPI-12 requirements, 
the pavers proposed in this context provide public protection to a greater degree than 
meeting the requirement would. 
 

2. Variation from Section 16-18L.011(c)(i) – Active Use Requirement 
 
Section 16-18L.011(c)(i) provides that actives uses are required “within buildings and 
parking structures for the entire length of said building façade” [emphasis added].  The 
proposal is the expansion of an existing parking deck but does not propose any new 
building façade due to the topography of the site and the orientation of the existing deck.  
The existing two level parking structure was constructed prior to the adoption of the 
current SPI-12 ordinance and therefore is grandfathered.  The area where new parking is 
proposed is on grade with Tower Place Drive, so no new building or façade is proposed.  
Given the unique circumstances, it is unclear whether a variation is required for this 
proposal, however, in an abundance of caution, one is being requested.  The lot is not 
adjacent to a public right-of-way and is screened from Peachtree Road by the existing 



two story building constructed pursuant to SAP-12-054.  The new parking area is 
screened with landscaping from Tower Place Drive.  Strict application of the active use 
requirement is not necessary to accomplish public purposes or public protection based on 
the location and screening of the parking area. 
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